
    
 

 

 

New York, 30 March 2023  

 

Excellency,  

Reference is made to our letters dated January 4, February 2 and March 3 as well as our draft 

roadmap (of February 8).  

 

We would like to thank delegations for their active participation during our informal consultation 

on March 16 on the Secretary General’s Policy Brief on Strengthening the International Response 

to Complex Global Shocks through an Emergency Platform. There was broad consensus amongst 

both Member States and Stakeholders on the need to strengthen and improve the international 

response to complex global shocks, which can severely undermine progress towards the 

Sustainable Development Goals. At the same time, some Member States have raised further 

questions about some of the details of the proposals in the Policy Brief. As co-facilitators, we 

avail ourselves to further engaging with all Member States on the Secretary-General’s proposal 

during the preparatory process.  

 

Building on the constructive deliberations we had during our last consultations, and taking on 

board the views expressed by Member States, we have the honor to distribute an updated 

roadmap for our upcoming intergovernmental consultations on the preparatory process of the 



In its current form, the roadmap takes into account the wish expressed by several Member States 

to provide additional opportunities to discuss the broader scope and elements of the Summit of 

the Future.  

We are sensitive to the constrained capacities of Member States to follow several parallel 


